	whaley bridge town council

	Mechanics Institute, Market Street, Whaley Bridge, High Peak, SK23 7AA

Town Clerk: Mrs S Raybould  Tel:  01663 733068  Fax: 01663 734934

e-mail:  whaleybridgetowncouncil@supanet.com



	Meeting:
	Annual Town Meeting

	Date:
	Friday, 2nd May 2008

	Time:
	7.30pm

	Venue:
	Mechanics Institute

	Present:
	See attached Attendance Register (17 attendees)


MINUTES

	T/2008/01
	Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Ivy Lomas, Mr A Johnson,
Nina Cory, PCSO Patrick Findlay-Wilson.

	T/2008/02


	Minutes

It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on 20th April 2007 were a true and correct record and the Chairman was authorised to sign them.

	T/2008/03
	County Council Report – Cllr B Taylor

County Councillor Barrie Taylor reported that DCC had increased the Council Tax by 3.5% this year. There were serious pressures on the budgets including the Single Status Agreement, bringing manual and clerical workers contracts into line.  School budgets are now paid directly to the schools.  The provision of Adult Social Services is costing more due to the increase in ageing population.

Derbyshire Constabulary is still under funded by Central Government and is below the national levels for provision of police officers.

DCC had received significant money to carry out road safety schemes (such as the one outside WB Primary School) as the DCC Transport Plan had been judged as good.  Footsteps were still awaiting the disabled parking bay outside the shop.  Footway resurfacing was being undertaken.

There are no dedicated buildings in WB providing youth services.  Youth workers were effectively utilising facilities at Footsteps twice a week.  

Progress with opening the Waterswallows Waste Station had been delayed due to technical problems.  

DCC were providing above the national minimum requirement for the Gold Card Scheme and had retained the community transport subsidy for half fare rail travel within the county.


Cllr Lomax expressed concern about the 30mph speed restriction along the A6 not being observed.  He suggested that DCC should review the road layout to give the impression of a narrower road to encourage motorists to observe the 30mph limit.  It was noted that temporary signs would be erected through Furness Vale indicating the new 30mph limit.

(Cllr Taylor left the meeting at 7.55pm)



	T/2008/04
	High Peak Borough Council Reports

Cllr David Lomax

HPBC had increased the council tax by 3%, one of the smallest increases in the country.  The lottery bid for funding improvements to the Memorial Park had been unsuccessful.  The play scheme for Furness Vale was proceeding and the play area at Mevril Road had been improved.  Cllr Lomax reported that the recycling figures were way above the targets and this had been reported in the HPBC Connect magazine.  New affordable homes is an important issue and some were being built at the end of Wharf Road.

The next Central Area Forum would be held on 15th May at New Mills School.

Leisure facilities had suffered over the past year as attendances had declined.  Both refuse collection and leisure services were being contracted out to private companies.  The Regeneration Partnership had given money towards improvements to the towpath, canal basin area and trip boat.

There was no further news on the provision of the second bridge (Goyt River Bridge).

The new Chief Executive (Simon Baker) is shared with Staffordshire Moorlands to save money and the shared management of services should also bring some savings.
Cllr John Pritchard gave a report on behalf of HPBC – copy attached.

A pilot waterbus scheme between Whaley Bridge and Bugsworth was planned to start next year as part of the Destination Bugsworth Project, along with the provision of more interpretation boards and refurbishment of the horse tunnel at Bridgemont.  £1million is to be spent between April and March 2009 in the central area of the Borough to try and divert car usage to public transport, cycling, walking and canal boats.



	T/2008/05
	Whaley Bridge Town Council – Annual Report

The Town Council Annual Report for 2007/08 was received (copy attached).

The poor financial status and use of the Sports Pavilion and Multi Use Games area was discussed.  It was noted that the cost of replacing the floodlight bulbs was prohibitive and DCC had stopped using the facility in favour of Footsteps.  The facility not viable or sustainable at the present time with the current use and income.  Leisure and Sports Officers at the Borough Council had been consulted and were investigating solutions.



	T/2008/06
	Reports from School Governors
Whaley Bridge Primary School

Report from Cllr Mrs Anne Winter attached. (Chair of Governors)

Taxal & Fernilee Primary School 

A written report was submitted by Yvette Jeffrey, Headteacher, and read by Cllr John swift, a Governor of the school. (Copy attached).
A new classroom had been built and it was noted that the Headteacher, Yvette Jeffrey, would be leaving at the end of the summer term.

Furness Vale Primary School  (Headteacher: Julie Ward)

A written report was submitted by the Headteacher, Julie Ward, and read by Cllr Andrew Wild (Governor). 



	T2008/07
	Questions and Resolutions – None


  Signed as a true and correct record of the meeting.

 ……………………………Chair   ……………………Date
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